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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who understand and respect the changes they see in others’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Leon K
Patrick G
	Theodore C
Qizhi C
	Joey H
Younis M
	Leon S
Jaxon O
	Chloe R
Grace G
	Skye S
Darla-Rae M

	Year 1
	Avin I
Mylo MH
	Harold O
Oliver W
	Rafferty G
Evie C
	Heidi W
Grayson SVZ
	Elise O
Wayne C
	Harley N
Eva M

	Year 2
	Ava W
Lucas O
	Evelyn
Vincent H
	Lucy
Emelia T
	Hannah
Bobby C
	Isabelle
Rosie W
	Yuvan
Josie T

	Year 3 
	Bob T
Darcie E
	Clay H

Sophia W
	Evie M
Ernie O
	Billy W
Maisie Grace A
	Toby H
Charlie HH
	Avie W
Isaac J

	Year 4
	Molly M
Harrison P
	Levi L
Bo I
	Jenson C
Miya E
	Sophie T
Ethan F
	Amelia C
Archie E
	Alex M
Leo C

	Year 5
	Curtis T

Aaron W
	Freya C
Marilyn M
	Zach C
Eleanor J
	Charlie H
Heidi W
	Oliver N
Isabelle P
	Sophie S
Scarlett F

	Year 6
	Annalise S
Sam B
	Adrian C
Ella O
	Lucy F
Skyla
	Lizzie R
Daisy S
	Mia E and Eva I
Isabella D
	Leo F
Harry P

	Walliams
	1485
	Rowling
	1244

	Dahl
	661
	Cowell
	1470


Key Stage 1 (Infants) Sports Day

On Tuesday afternoon, Reception, Year One and Year Two took part in the Infant Sports Day. The children took part in events such as the obstacle race, the running race and throwing the foam javelin. The children moved sensibly from event to event and showed great enthusiasm. It was lovely to see all of the children participating and enjoying seeing their family and friends at the event. The house points have now been collected and the winning house for the Infant Sports Day 2025 is Cowell. Congratulations Cowell and well done to all of the children. Many thanks to Mrs Copley for organising the event and to everyone who helped out.
Year 2 Martin Mere Trip

Year 2 had a wonderful time at Martin Mere last Thursday, 26th June. The children were treated to: pond dipping; a minibeast hunt in Plum Wood and an amazing time on the play park. Many thanks to Mrs Brooks and Mrs Trickett for organising the trip and thanks also to the adult helpers. Finally, thank you to the Friends Association for their subsidy to help to keep costs down.

Cricket at Orrell

Recently, our school took part in cricket competitions taking place at Orrell Red Triangle Cricket Club. We took two teams from Year 6 (girls and boys) and they really did us proud. The standard amongst the Wigan schools taking part was very high, with some very quick and accurate bowling and some huge boundaries being hit. On both occasions, our teams beat every team they faced bar the winning team (Orrell St James). Throughout, they were amazing and their attitude and skill level were commented on by the staff organising the events - they were very surprised to hear that none of our players played for local clubs! Well done everyone concerned, and thank you Mr Copley for organising the children for the event.

Wanna Teach PE

The children at Lowton West had a special treat recently: we had a visitor from the ‘Wanna Teach PE’ company as part of their 'Around the World in Sporty Ways' programme. This meant that the children got to take part in sports from other countries that they would never normally do. Some of the children took part in sessions learning to play kabaddi (which is a popular game in South Asia) whilst others learned some American football skills. The children thoroughly enjoyed the experience and the coach was very complimentary about the children at Lowton West and their attitude to sport. Well done everybody!

Athletics
Over the last couple of weeks, our school has taken part in the Wigan Town Sports athletics competition which takes place at the Robin Park athletics stadium. We took a lower junior team of boys and girls and an upper junior team too. The children were amazing and really pushed themselves to the limit. At the end of the three evenings (including the finals on Tuesday) we finished with three gold medals, a silver and a bronze which was fantastic! There certainly are some future Olympic stars amongst our children. Well done, and thank you also to Mr Copley and all the staff who gave up their evenings to take the children. 

Year 3 Tatton Park Trip

On Wednesday this week, Year 3 pupils visited Tatton Park as part of their Geography topic. In the morning, the children had the opportunity to carry out map and field work in the gardens and explore the grounds. They used their observational drawing skills to create brilliant artwork of the buildings and they also had fun getting lost in the maze! During the afternoon, the children enjoyed visiting the farm and seeing all of the animals. The children’s behaviour was outstanding and they thoroughly enjoyed the day! A big thank you to the volunteers and Governors who supported Year 3 on the day and to the Friends Association who kindly helped contribute towards the funds of the trip.
Key Stage 2 (Junior) PE Days next week
Because of Junior Sports Day scheduled for Tuesday afternoon at 1:15pm, Key Stage 2 PE days next week will be as follows:

Year 3 – Monday for PE as usual, and Tuesday for Sports Day.

Year 4 – Tuesday for Sports Day, and Wednesday PE kit for Class 9/swimming kit for Class 10. 


No PE on Friday so come in regular uniform please;
Year 5 – Tuesday for Sports Day and Wednesday for PE as normal;

Year 6 – Monday for regular PE, Tuesday for Sports Day. No PE on Thursday so please wear regular uniform that day.

Please be reminded that PE kit is white t-shirt and black shorts. Thank you.
Year 3 Pupils

Our current Year 3 pupils, moving to Year 4 in September, will be having swimming lessons as part of their PE curriculum in the new academic year. Parents have been invited - by School Spider survey – to attend a meeting to discuss important information about the forthcoming swimming lessons. Please complete the survey to indicate if you are able to attend this 30-minute meeting, which takes place on Monday 7th July. Thank you.

Holiday Clubs and Out of School Activities
Please check out more additions to the clubs and activities page of the school website, including Tech Camps and Premier Sports Camps during the summer holidays. Go directly to the page by clicking here. Just for clarification, the correct link to book the Wigan Warriors Summer Camp is 
wwrl.net/summercamps
Leigh Fire Station Open Day
There will be an open day at Leigh Fire Station tomorrow, Saturday 5th July, from 10am until 4pm.
Child Safety in Vehicles Campaign
A new car seat checking event has been added to the Wigan Council Road Safety diary for the 4th July. It’s an evening event to make it easier for working parents to attend, and is being held at Tesco, Central Park Way, Wigan WN1 1XS from 3pm - 8pm. Details are shared at Wigan Council Child Safety page.

Healthy Schools News
The most recent newsletter from the Healthy Schools Team is available to view on the Parental Information tab of the school website.
1st Lowton Rainbows
1st Lowton Rainbows are looking for adult volunteers to help out in their weekly Girlguiding meetings from September. The group of girls aged 5-7 years old meet on Wednesdays (term time only) at Broadmead Development Centre on Golborne Road (round the corner from our school).

Unit helpers work alongside other volunteers who make up the Rainbow leaders to give girls fun, friendship, challenges and adventure. There's no responsibility for planning in this role but you'll be the extra pair of hands needed to make unit meetings happen otherwise they may have to cancel sessions. If you're over 18 and can spare an hour or so a week, please contact Angela on 07877366607 who can provide more information.
School Dinners

Next week, (week commencing Monday 7th July) it will be Week 1 of the school dinner menu, which can be found on the school website. 
Please note that the price of school meals will be increasing for Key Stage 2 (junior) children with effect from 1st September. The new price will be £13.25 per week, and parents are reminded that school meals are taken for a complete school week at a time.

May we also politely remind parents that school meals are to be paid for in advance, and recommend pre-paying during August to ‘get ahead’ for the autumn term. Now is also a good time to apply for Free School Meals via Wigan Council, if your family is on a limited budget. You may apply here Thank you.
Out of School Achievements

Hannah in C5 participated in a gymnastic competition that took place last weekend, and she won the 3rd place in Stage 2 floor routine in her age group. Well done Hannah.
Riley P from Class 11 achieved his purple-and- white belt in Karate 4th Kyu. Good work, Riley.

Amelia C of Class 9 achieved bronze on the floor routine in her Gymnastics competition at the weekend. Well done Amelia.
Ava L from Class 10, along with her team mates, received 1st Place at the Cheerleading ‘ICE’ Championships last weekend: her team received a bid to attend the All-Star World Championships held in Florida next year. Well Done Ava.
Irol L from Class 9 has recently received a football award from his team. Great work, Irol.

Olivia-Rose C in Class 13 competed in Tumbles Academy gymnastics competition and she came 3rd. Well done Olivia-Rose.

Caris C of Class 10 successfully took part in a swimming event on 28th June in Blackpool, and

was selected to represent the Warrington Warriors SC team in the Micro League NW Round 3 swimming competition. Well done Caris.
Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead
Headteacher
After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 2
	Multi-Skills
	None this week because of the school trip – last one next week on 16th

	Class 8
	Multi-Skills
	None this week – last one next week on 15th


